New Reports Signal Economic Slowdown 

By REUTERS, February 21, 2008, NY Times

A manufacturing slowdown in the mid-Atlantic region this month reached its deepest in seven years, while an index of future economic activity fell for a fourth month, providing more evidence of a recession.

The Philadelphia Federal Reserve’s business activity index, a reading on factories in the region that is viewed as a precursor of national factory performance, fell to minus 24.0 this month. It was the lowest reading since February 2001 and was down from minus 20.9 in January.
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Economists polled by Reuters had forecast a reading of minus 11.0 for the Philly Fed index. Readings below zero represent contraction in the industrial sector.

Separately, the Conference Board’s index of leading economic indicators fell for a fourth straight month in January, dropping 0.1 percent.

But the private research group said its index gauging current activity rose 0.1 percent.

The data confirms an economic slowdown in the wake of the downturn in the housing sector and ensuing financial market turmoil, and keeps expectations that the Federal Reserve will continue cutting interest rates to support the faltering economy.

“The data this morning together are mutually reinforcing that the economy is in recession,” said Eric Green, economist at Countrywide Financial in Calabasas, Calif.

After the weaker-than-expected data, stock prices, which had been higher, and the dollar fell, while government bond prices rose.

The Dow Jones industrial average was down 39 points, or 0.30 percent, at 12,387.

The benchmark 10-year bond yield was at 3.76 percent, compared with 3.90 percent late Wednesday.

Data earlier in the day showed the number of U.S. workers applying for first-time jobless benefits last week fell to 349,000 from an upwardly revised 358,000. But the less-volatile four-week moving average of applications was at the highest level in more than two years.

Economists polled by Reuters were expecting weekly jobless claims to increase slightly to a seasonally adjusted 350,000 for the week ended Feb. 16 from the Labor Department’s earlier estimate of 348,000.

The four-week moving average, which irons out weekly fluctuations in the data, rose to 360,500 from 349,750 in the prior week, which was the highest level since October 2005 in the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina. 

